May 31, 2024

Board members present for regular session at 9:00 a.m. were: Baier, Hoadley, Walker, and Wedemeyer. Twombly was absent.

Also present: Mandy Berg, Jeff Vandewater, and Nick Kauffman. Mandy Billings — KSOM, Ric Hansen - KJAN, Jennifer Nichols — Atlantic News
Telegraph joined via conference call.

All motions were approved unanimously unless noted otherwise.

CONTRACTS: Nick Kauffman, County Engineer, explained that a contract needs to be in place with the City of Greenfield for the cleanup the County
has been doing in the right of way in the City since the tornado. The contract states that City of Greenfield will be the recipient of the FEMA funding
and they should reimburse the County for our expenses once the City receives the funding. Moved by Baier and seconded by Hoadley to approve the
contract with the City of Greenfield for the reimbursement of FEMA funding from the tornado cleanup in the City. Approved. Kauffman stated that
agreements should also be put in place with the Counties of Union, Cass, and Webster for reimbursement for the work they have done. The County
will reimburse them from the City's FEMA money. Moved by Hoadley and seconded by Baier to approve the contracts with Union, Cass, and Webster
Counties. Approved. There have also been several other people that have been helping with the cleanup in the right-of-way that should be eligible for
the same reimbursement. Moved by Hoadley and seconded by Baier to approve the contracts with Craig Baudler, Bill Herrick, Plowman
Earth Moving, Gus Construction, Schaefer Roofing, Jason Roberts, Redman Services, Richter Towing, Schildberg Construction, Lamb tiling, Mike
Immel, R&G Trucking, CIN Services; Wade Wagner, Sickles Trucking, and Wireman Electric. Approved. Jimmy Schultz & Laura Wolfe entered at 9:09
a.m.

SCRAP METAL BIDS: Kauffman stated they received two bids, on the City of Greenfield’s behalf, for the loose scrap metal and appliances that are
being collected within City limits from the tornado and being delivered to the County yards. Altar bid $115.00/ton and Lakeside bid $140.00/ton. Moved
by Baier and seconded by Hoadley to approve the bid from Lakeside at $140.00/ton. Approved. They will come next week and start hauling it away.
The Board, Engineer Kauffman, and City representatives Schultz and Wolfe discussed the Contract and FEMA funding.

ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Baier and seconded by Hoadley to adjourn at 9:28 a.m. Approved.
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